

— From our officers —

A LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT



Dear Brothers and Sisters,

A s you know, our LPC Meeting in August has been cancelled due to the virus. Out of an abundance of caution for the elderly Friars, the Priory has cancelled all meetings and events through the end of this year. We completely understand and support that decision. Let's keep all the Friars in our prayers.

Since we are unable to meet as a province to vote on changes, we will continue using the current chapter voting procedure in our Particular Directory. And, since most of our chapters have also been unable to meet, we will continue with monthly council, chapter and formation meetings via Zoom.

For those who cannot use Zoom or another provider, please stay in touch with your chapter leadership via email and phone. All members in formation who maintain monthly contact and complete study assignments, will move forward in status, as usual. As I mentioned in a recent email, Fr. Augustine and I will be visiting chapters via Zoom until it is safe to travel again. We will begin this in July. Please contact me to set up a date.

Also, I will be sending out an email next week with the Chapter Report Form. Please fill that out and send it back to me at your earliest convenience.

Finally, I would like to welcome Helen Nguyen Heidenreich as our *In His Name Newsletter* Editor. Helen is a wonderful member from the Seattle chapter and we are blessed to have her join our team.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions, concerns or requests for prayer. We are all here to serve you.

God bless you,

Denise.

MRS. DENISE HARVEY O.P.

President.

